
Browning High School  
December Board Report 

2021 
We’re Back! 

 
 
Goal- 

• Sr Toy Drive 
• Fine Arts Festival 
• Choir/Band Concert 
• Toys for Tots 

 
Total Enrollment-480 
9th 135 
10th 137 
11th 100 
12th 108 
 
 

Attendance-69% 
9th 65% 
10th 70% 
11th 67% 
12th 73% 
Home Visits-50 
 
Transfer In: 0 
Transfer Out: 3 
Drop: 0 
Transcripts: 12 
Referrals: 1

 
Sr Toy Drive 

Senior student council members met with the Blackfeet Tribal Business Council and requested a donation 
for their project and were given $15,000. Larissa Lahr spoke on behalf of the senior class. Larissa Lahr, 
Kaelyn Coursey and Paris Vaile have spearheaded the planning and organization to jumpstart the 
activities of fundraising for their large Senior Toy Drive project. 
 
Senior counselor-Jack Parrent, Seniors Advisors-Meri Gobert, Lester Johnson IV, and Activities 
Director-Everett Armstrong and senior students traveled to Great Falls to shop for 50 families with 5-6 
children in the household (300 people+). Students organized and planned their gifts carefully yet in an 
orderly fashion. Seniors then set out to wrap presents and gather them in bags for each family. Families 
were given large bags of gifts and stocking stuffers. 
 



 
Thank you all for your dedication to our community! 

 
 

  
 

1st Annual Fine Arts Festival & Choir/Band Concert 
BHS BNAS, Welding, Industrial Arts, Vo-Ag and Art students held their first annual Fine Arts Festival on 
December 14, 2021. The festival was opened with an honor song and flag song from student Willy Potts, 
BNAS teacher Mr. Kicking Woman, and Assistant Principal Mr. Comes At Night. The students displayed 
genealogy- 9 generation family trees, pictograph Indian names, landscape art work, leather work, wood 
burning projects, Christmas decorations, and smudge boxes. Thank you Mr. Bird, Mr. Burdeau, Mr. Blue, 
Mrs. Champ and Ms. Woolf for your hard work in assisting these fine students and their beautiful work. 
 
Immediately after the festival, the crowd was entertained by the BHS Choir under the direction of Mr. 
Adrien Wagner. Soloist Kiara Big Horn performed for the crowd a beautiful song! Mrs. June Matt and her 
band comprising of grades 6-12 then wonderfully performed for the crowd. 150 people were in attendance.  
 
We are very proud of our students and their skills- they showcased and performed in a great manner! 
 

Toys for Tots 
The week of Christmas Keith Heavy Runner and the Chief Mountain Hotshot delivered Christmas toys for 
all the high school students. They were handed out to our students from the office staff-Melanie, Fran, 
Ranee, and LaDean. The student enjoyed their gifts and were very happy and appreciative for the Toys 
for Tots program. 
 

 
We wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 
 

 
 

 
We encourage you to see and acknowledge the positives we have going on here at BHS! 

  


